Minutes
Tuesday, June 13, 2006
Mr. Allen, Chairman, called the Tuesday, June 13, 2006, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members

Present:

Tim Allen, Chairperson 




James Demetri, Vice Chair 

Martin Weiss, Member







Paul Dick, Member 




Jonathan Cody, Associate Member
Absent:  



Staff


Mary Trudeau, Conservation Agent

Present:

Kathy Morgan, Administrative Assistant

Guests:

Jim Leonard
Discussion/ Correspondence File/Minutes
Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Weiss and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission accept the Minutes for May 23, 2006. 
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2 Hanah Graves Way
The owner had taken the stone wall down that was to delineate the wetlands and increased his lawn area.  The wall has been rebuilt and bark mulch put down.  The bark mulch may be within the wetlands and the white pines he planted were on the wrong side of the wetland border.  The owner also added a wetland seed mix, that although Ms. Trudeau applauded, she feels he may not like what grows in and might want to put bushes in that area instead.  Ms. Trudeau will send a letter to the homeowner and ask him to bring the bark mulch back to the wetland edge and come in to talk to the Commission about a planting plan. 
1 & 8 Pilgrim Road
Ms. Trudeau reported to members that a temporary detention basin was created in the back of the property to avoid a direct point discharge and because of ground water weeping through.  Because of the amount of rain that we have gotten lately, it was thought that the basin might get blown out, so a French drain was installed.  A dirt bag is also being utilized to handle the excess water.  Weekly reports have been coming in on Mondays as well as phone conversations from the owner to Ms. Trudeau.
J. T. Berry Site

Ms. Trudeau mentioned to members that the developer at the J. T. Berry site may come through with an NOI for work that is not within the area being appealed.

60 Concord Street
Ms. Trudeau said that nothing has been received from the owner.  She will call and ask what process he is in.

23 & 25 Williams Road
Mr. Marlin at 25 Williams Rd. was present.  A drainage ditch runs between the two  properties.  Mr. DeSousa, the owner of 23 Williams Rd., has put pea stone down along his property edge.  Ms. Trudeau said that wetland vegetation is still coming up through the pea stone.  She suggested that the first 12’ from the wetland to the street be abandoned.  Members would like the material, such as; batteries, debris and anti-freeze, behind the shed removed.  At the third section of fence, Mr. DeSousa will be asked to loam and seed 6’ out from Mr. Marlin’s posts and loam and seed 12’ at the back of the yard and install a line of shrubs along the wetland line up to the shed.
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 Emergency Certificates
Ms. Trudeau advised members that this is the wrong time of the season for breaching the beaver’s dam.  She said that the beavers are breeding now and trapping should be done instead.  Mr. Weiss asked what the Commission can do if the Board of Health gives their approval.  Ms. Trudeau said that the Commission doesn’t have to go along with their solution.  Mr. Dick asked if the beaver deceiver was ever installed.  Mr. Allen said that most sites are too high so that it won’t work.  
Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Dick, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission ratify the Emergency Breeches on May 14, 2006 and June 8, 2006.
Appointment of LUC Liaison
Jonathan Cody will contact the LUC Chair to determine their meeting schedule.
Certificate of Compliances
5 Williams Road (245-1080)

Members saw no outstanding issues at their site visit.
Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Dick, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance.

Public Hearings
4 Hickory Lane (245-11204)
Ed Radcliff, from E. S. S. Engineering, was present.  The existing house is a three bedroom and has a failed septic system.  They won’t be adding any additional bedrooms.  The proposed 454 s.f. leaching area is approximately 50’ to the closest wetland point.  The system is maximum feasibility compliance.  Ms. Trudeau felt that the flags should have been higher and asked if any other areas were tested.  Mr. Radcliff said that the setback from the front wouldn’t allow it in that area and they were afraid of encroachment on the driveway.  Mr. Radcliff agreed to wrap a membrane wall around the grade mark.
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Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Weiss, and voted 4-0;

that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 35 conditions plus on additional condition to extend the membrane wall.
210 North Street (245-1206)
Joe Serwatka, the engineer, was present for the applicant.  The house currently has a cesspool and it sits within the ground water.  The cesspool and a drywell will be filled and a new raised system will be installed 4’ above ground water.  Mr. Dick commented that most of the area is inundated.  Ms. Trudeau said it is a pocket wetland.

Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Weiss, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 35 conditions but hold for the Board of Health permit to be issued.
93 Burroughs Road (245-1207)
Joe Serwatka, the engineer, was present for the applicant.  The applicant is replacing the current septic system with a two bedroom design with the system to be located on top of a hill.  There was no other location viable.  There was no ConCom note on the plan.

Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Weiss, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 35 conditions plus one additional condition that a note be added to the Order of Conditions that “increasing of lawn space limited due to proximity to wetlands; hold for the Board of Health permit to be issued and a new plan showing the ConCom note.
61 Old Andover Road (245-1205)
Joe Serwatka, the engineer, was present for the applicant.  The applicant is requesting a septic system upgrade with a new raised system 5’ to ground water.  The ConCom note was missing from the plan.

Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Weiss, and voted 4-0;
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that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 35 conditions; but hold for permit to be issued by Board of Heath and a new plan with the ConCom note.
16 Linwood Avenue (245-1210)
Ed Radcliff, from E. S. S. Engineering, was present for the applicant and explained their proposal for a new four bedroom house.  The new septic system is out of the 100’ buffer.  The closest point to wetlands is 76’.

Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Dick, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue the Order of Conditions with the 35 standard conditions.

302 Elm Street (245-1211)
Luke Roy, from O’Neill Associates, was present for the applicant.  The filing was for a garage and an attached breezeway.  The property previously had an enforcement order to restore the wetlands, which they did.  The closest point from the project to the wetlands is 35’.  The applicant was requested to install erosion controls 35’ from the wetland edge.

Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Dick, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 35 conditions, but hold for a revised plan.

Continued Public Hearings
4 Agatha Way (245-1199)(Mr. Demetri recused himself from the hearing)

The elevations of the detention basin were re-shot and found to be short, so they will be bringing the elevation up.

Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Dick, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue the Order of Conditions.
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99 Marblehead Street (245-1209)
Laine Raia, the homeowner, was present.  Ms. Raia would like to replace her existing

barn because the supporting wall is about to collapse.  Members reviewed her plan and

would like her to add the following information to her architectural plans, flagging and

distances, BVW, 100’ buffer, 12’ no disturb zone and haybale line.

Mr Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Dick, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission accept the applicant’s request to continue the

Public Hearing to June 27, 2006.
62 Central Street
FIL Construction, the contractor doing the work at the site, has asked the Commission to review the 21E done on a site they are working on in Medford to allow them to bring soils from that site to 62 Central Street.  Mr. Weiss said that a full 21E was not done.  He said that they only reported on asbestos.  Members said they do not want that soil brought in.

Ms. Trudeau advised members that the applicant agreed to pay $7,800. for violating the Order of Conditions and removing soil on the lot and bringing it to 63 Central St.
Adjourn

Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Weiss, and voted 4-0;

that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 9:15 PM.
Approved ___________________Date ________ 

